
    
U.S. Department                                          
of Transportation   
Pipeline and Hazardous  
Materials Safety  
Administration 
 

October 13, 2022 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL TO: sam@vnf.com and robert.burrough@dot.gov 
 
Ms. Susan A. Olenchuk, Esq. 
Counsel for IMTT - Pipeline 
Van Ness Feldman, LLP 
1050 Thomas Jefferson Street, NW 
Washington, DC 20007 
 
Mr. Robert Burrough 
Director, Eastern Region 
Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration 
820 Bear Tavern Road, Suite 300 
West Trenton, NJ 08628 
 
Re: Notice of Hearing, IMTT - Bayonne 
 CPF No. 1-2022-017-NOPV  
 
Dear Ms. Olenchuk and Mr. Burrough: 
 
In accordance with 49 C.F.R. § 190.211, an informal hearing will be held regarding the Notice of 
Probable Violation, Proposed Civil Penalty, and Proposed Compliance Order issued by the Pipeline 
and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration in the above-referenced case.  The hearing will take 
place on February 15, 2023, beginning at 1:00 p.m. Eastern Time. 
 
The hearing will be held at the PHMSA Eastern Region office, 820 Bear Tavern Road, Suite 103, 
West Trenton, NJ 08628.  Upon arrival at the building, attendees will be required to present photo 
identification to security personnel.  A contact phone number for the day of the hearing is (609) 
989-2171.  
 
At least 10 calendar days prior to the hearing (or by February 6, 2023), both parties must submit and 
exchange any additional written materials they intend to present at the hearing and the name and 
email address of each attendee.  This information should be provided electronically.  Materials not 
submitted by this date may be excluded.  If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact 
me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Larry White  
Presiding Official 

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590  
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cc: Mr. Richard Jurisich, Secretary and General Counsel, IMTT - Pipeline, 

richardjurisich@imtt.com 
Mr. Carlin Conner, President and Chief Executive Officer, IMTT Pipeline, 
carlinconner@imtt.com 
Ms. Ajoke Agboola, Counsel, Eastern Region, Office of Pipeline Safety, 
yewande.agboola@dot.gov 
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